Abingdon Society of Bellringers

Report of Tower Captain St Nicolas’

To Society AGM 8th May 2012 

Service ringing has been well attended and our efforts are much appreciated by the congregation.  Unfortunately I cannot say the same about the Tuesday practices.  We usually get enough to ring but a useful practice requires a nucleus of experienced ringers.  It makes running a practice difficult when there is a shortage of good ringers and when those who come arrive late.

The Whites maintenance report has for some years been saying that the pulleys and sliders are worn.  Repairs have now become an urgent matter and an order has been placed with Whites to replace them.  At the same time we decided to install a sound chute for the treble so we can hear it properly.  The work is scheduled for November.  The overall cost is £3156 (including VAT).  If we provide local labour we can reduce this to £2266.  I have obtained grants from the Town, the ODG and ONB amounting to £842 and will be writing to you all soon asking for a contribution.  It would be good if our contribution could at least cover the cost of the sound chute, i.e. £588.

Hugh Bishop
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